Korean Christian Leadership Conference (KCLC) June Prayer Meeting

Doo Seong yeon June 18, 2025



The Korean Christian Leadership Conference (KCLC) held its June prayer meeting on June 18 at the Haenuri Retreat Center in Goesan County, North Chungcheong Province. Approximately 20 pastors attended the meeting, where they engaged in in-depth discussions aimed at future revitalization.

Hong Yun-jong, President of the Korea Religions Association, has met individually with KCLC pastors since his inauguration to assess the current situation and establish future plans.

During this prayer meeting, he requested that the pastors in attendance become a strong pillar for KCLC. He also emphasized that this pillar should not just serve as the foundation of an organization, but as a spiritual pillar for building God's kingdom.



① Hong Yuj-jong, President of the Korean Religions Association giving his greeting message ② Some of the religious leaders who attended the June KCLC Prayer Meeting

Kim Soo-man, co-chair of KCLC, emphasized, "Every gathering must have a clear purpose, and it is important for KCLC to clearly recognize its founding purpose and identity, and properly understand the will of True Parents."

Senior Pastor Kim Shin-woong referenced Isaiah 43:1, where God declares, "You are mine," to profoundly affirm our identity as God's children. He then reminded the congregation of God's providence in protecting him people throughout history, citing examples such as the flood in Noah's time, the parting of the Red Sea during the Exodus, and the judgment of Sodom and Gomorrah. He reassured everyone that God's protection and guidance remain unchanging, even in the present day.

Pastor Shin Ho-chul addressed five critical challenges confronting modern Korean Christianity: shamanism, secularization, materialism, ignorance, and elitism. He shared profound insights with those present, emphasizing the need to serve God properly and return to the essence of faithful Christianity.

After the prayer meeting, participants shared a meal and fellowship, followed by a focused discussion where KCLC's core vision, goals, and key activities were thoroughly reviewed and discussed.

Among the topics addressed were plans to operate an interdenominational church, with a decision made to hold regular gatherings on the first and third Tuesdays of each month. While biblical teaching remains foundational, members agreed to integrate ideological education about the founder to further strengthen KCLC's identity and direction. They also resolved to continue holding peace and unification prayer meetings and to launch leadership training programs for key leaders to promote qualitative growth in ministry.